Stonebrook Homeowners Association

c/o J and M Management

(mailing address) 17404 Meridian East, Suite F – PMB 171, Puyallup WA 98375

Office phone: 253.848.1947, Fax 253.848.1948 

Email: Christie@jandmmanagement.com
Dear Homeowner,

We are sending this communication to bring to your attention the following important information regarding the Stonebrook Street Parking Policy:

Effective immediately, the Stonebrook Condominium Owners Association will allow street parking around the center section of the community only.  This means that the alley loads will continue to take street parking, but the driveway side of the street will no longer take any street parking.  Guests and homeowners will be able to park on the inner ring of the community only.  Violators of the Stonebrook Parking Policy will be found in non-compliance with the CC&R’s and the enforcement policy, with its associated fines will be put into effect for those parking violators.  

Just for your awareness, Article 11, Section 2 of the CC&R’s clearly states:  Unit owners and their guests may only park automobiles, light trucks, and passenger vans within the units.  There may be guest parking areas as may be designated on the Condominium Survey Map and Plans and parking of guests only may be permitted on the private road in such areas and according to such rules and regulations as may be adopted by the Board of the Association.  Boats, motor homes, trailers, campers, or other recreational vehicles may not be parked outside a unit structure except on a temporary basis only (not to exceed 24 hours) and must be kept within the garage situated within the unit structure. The Board may adopt rules and regulations relating to parking and storage of vehicles.  The Board may require removal of any vehicle (and any other personal property) improperly stored or parked.  If the same is not removed, the Board shall cause removal at the risk and expense of the owner thereof.  

Please keep in mind, we are working on behalf of all Stonebrook Homeowners to maintain a safe neighborhood for everyone.  The Street Parking Policy is in compliance with the CC&R’s, and will help ensure the safety of every driver within the community.  If you have not already done so, we would appreciate it if you would please move your street parked vehicle(s) to an approved parking location within 24 hours after receiving this communication.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation and your concern for safety in the neighborhood.  

If you have any questions regarding the Stonebrook Street Parking Policy, or any other Association concerns please do not hesitate to contact us at 253-848-1947, ext. 103.

Yours truly,

Christie Jensen, 

Account Manager

